You forwarded this message on 11/19/2013 1:15 PM.

Wall, Patricia A.

From:

Wall, Patricia A.

Sent: Tue 11/19/2013 9:31 AM

To:

Mestas, Marie D.; Evans-Perry, Virginia (gperry@sbccd.cc.ca.us); Huston, Celia J.; Gideon, Angelita; Voisard,

Steven B; georgec@sblawlibrary.org; erjaveked@sbpl.org; Wall, Patricia A.

Cc:

Subject:

SBVC Library Technology Program

Attachments:

Hello Members of the SBVC Library Technology Program Advisory Committee!

In lieu of a physical on-campus meeting, we are conducting an online Advisory meeting to report the status of the Program.

We appreciate your continued interest in the program and membership on the Advisory Committee!

Our Program Goals for 2013-2014:

To continue submission of program documents for the American Library Association's Library Support Staff Certification (LSSC). Our program received approval for two of their competencies: Access Services and Catalog & Classification. Our most recent submission is for Foundation Competency—we are awaiting approval.

To maintain course Core Competencies and to continue evaluation and/or updates to our Student Learning Outcomes (SLOs)

Update program Curriculum

Agenda and Notes

- Library Technology Program http://www.valleycollege.edu/academic- I. career-programs/degrees-certificates/library-technology
 - ALA (LSS Certificate) update
 - Catalog and Classification Competency: Approved a.
 - b. Access Services Competency: Approved
 - Foundations Competency: Pending C.

- 2. Fourteen Library Technology Certificates were awarded in 2012-2013!
 - a. We have successfully developed and evaluated program level Student Learning Outcomes (SLOs)
 - b. Both student retention and success are rising.
 - c. Online enrollment to the program has remained steady over the past 3-years at 71%.
 - d. Five degrees in Library Technology were awarded 2012-2013!

II. Curriculum Update for Library Technology Program

- LIB 062, Care & Repair and LIB 067 Library Technical Services: These are the only two classes that are not offered online due to their content and student requests for on-campus offerings. We are recommending that LIB 067 be offered in the spring (rather than fall) and on Saturdays just after the LIB 062 class. This would enable students to only be on-campus once per week rather than, potentially, twice a week.
- 2. Combine LIB 069, Library Automation for Library Technicians and LIB 068, Library Media Services and increase from 3 units to 4 units. Librarians will assist Celia to do this task as her schedule is busy with her reassignment to accreditation. **Goal: To offer this merged class fall 2015.**
- 3. Marie will update the outline for LIB 065, Public Services for Library Technicians this semester, fall 2013.
- 4. Marie will update the outline for LIB 066, Acquisitions for Library Technicians, spring 2014.
- 5. LIB 064, Introduction to Libraries for Library Technicians: It is recommend by Steve Voisard who teaches this class, and the other librarians, that the content warrants an increase to the units from 1 to 3.
- 6. Campus discussion is occurring regarding CTE programs and 2-year mini review cycle of which we will be a part of.
- a. Copy of email is at Reference with attachment of sample mini review document to fulfill 2-year review cycle.

0	b.	Librarians are	to sign-off	or make	suggestions	that v	ve'll
gath	er and	forward by Nov	v. 15.				

We invite you to send your feedback to the committee by Friday, December 6.

Thank you!

Patti Wall

San BernardinoValley College

Department Chair, Library Technology Program and Academic Advancement

701 S. Mt. Vernon Ave.

San Bernardino CA 92410

909-384-8577

You forwarded this message on 5/14/2013 11:28 AM.

Attachments can contain viruses that may harm your computer. Attachments may not display correctly.

Wall, Patricia A.

From:

Wall, Patti

Sent: Mon 8/8/2011 9:41 AM

To:

Evans-Perry, Ginny; Wall, Patti; Gideon, Angelita; Huston, Celia; Voisard, Steve; erjaveked@sbpl.org;

georgec@sblawlibrary.org; Mestas, Marie

Cc:

Subject:

San Bernardino Valley College Library Technology Advisory Committee TIME CHANGE TO 12:00

Attachments:

latest%20campus%20map.ashx.pdf(658KB)

Hi everyone-

Just a quick reminder that the Library Technology Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled for this Friday, August 12, in the Library Conference Room 148—just to your right when you enter the Library. Remember that lunch will be provided and the meeting should take about an hour. Don't worry about a parking permit since there is no ticketing that week and a campus map is attached for your reference.

Would there be any problems if we changed the time from 11:30 to 12:00 noon? The Librarians have been notified that there is a faculty meeting from 11:00 - 12:00 on that day and it would be very helpful if we could reschedule just a half-hour later. <u>Please email me if changing the meeting to 12:00 noon will work for each of you.</u>

The Library is located on the south end of the campus. Parking in Lot #10 or #11 off of Grant Avenue gives you the easiest access to the Library Building. Please email me at pwall@sbccd.cc.ca.us with any questions.

See you soon!

Patti